
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Brussels, 9 April 2020 

 

 

Dear Members of national, regional and local governments in Europe,  

 

 

Fighting the COVID-19-pandemic requires strict compliance with medical advice by all 

members of society. In some jurisdictions this advice includes ordinances to limit the 

movements of individuals and the closing of offices and factories. With this letter we would 

like to highlight the importance of the Heating Ventilation Air Conditioning and Refrigeration 

(HVACR) industry on the well-being of individuals and the functioning of society at large.  

  

Our shared technologies and solutions ensure basic thermal needs (heating and cooling), 

maintain indoor air quality and ensure the provision of hygienic hot water. Looking in particular 

at hospitals and buildings of similar importance, it is essential to be able to install, maintain 

and repair the necessary equipment to ensure their functioning. For that purpose, the supply 

of essential technical components and finished products needs also to be ensured. 

  

With measures limiting the movement of individuals in place in many jurisdictions, a 

functioning of heating, cooling, and hot water supply is similarly essential and critical to ensure 

the well-being of Europe’s inhabitants.  

  

Thus, we ask you to consider the importance of the HVACR- industry for a functioning society 

and to give the required level of support to this industry during and beyond the time of the 

pandemic.  

  

In detail we request to list HVAC as “critical infrastructure” and 

 

● Ensure that HVACR-installers are fully included in the list of exemptions from 

limitations of movements to allow them to carry out their essential activities; 

 

● Ensure that factories manufacturing HVAC components and products are included in 

the list of exemptions; 



 

 

 

 

 
● Take appropriate measures to support HVACR-installers and people working in 

HVACR-factories to ensure that they can work in the safest way possible by respecting 
social distancing or implementing other protection measures. 

  
  

We are sending this message to all national governments across Europe since our industry 

represents a European value chain. 

 

We hope that you can share with us the importance of this industry and can take the requested 

measures. 

 

 

 

Yours sincerely,  

 
 

Thomas Nowak, 
Secretary General, 

EHPA (EU) 

Andrea Voigt,  
Director General, 

EPEE (EU) 

Bram Claeys,  
Director General, 
ODE (Belgium) 

Zhechko Kyurkchiev,  
CEO, 

Tesy (Bulgaria) 

Jussi Hirvonen,  
Executive Director  
SULPU (Finland) 

Eric Bataille,  
President,  

AFPAC (France) 

Martin Sabel,  
Managing Director, 

BWP (Germany) 

Pál Kiss, 
President, Hungarian Heat 

Pump Association (Hungary) 

Michael Hanratty, 
Chairman, Irish Heat Pump 

Association (Ireland) 

Giampiero Colli,  
Secretary General,  
Assoclima (Italy) 

Darius Jokubauskas, 
Director, Lithuanian Heat Pumps and 

Ventilation Systems Association 
(Lithuania) 

Frank Agterberg,  
Chairman,  

DHPA (The Netherlands) 

Rolf Iver Mytting Hagemoen, 
Secretary General,  
NOVAP (Norway) 

Pawel Lachman, 
President,  

Port PC (Poland) 

Peter Tomlein, 
Secretary General, 

SZ CHKT (Slovakia) 

Pilar Budí, 
General Director,  

AFEC (Spain) 

Per Jonasson,  
CEO,  

SKVP (Sweden) 

Bean Beanland, 
Chairman, Ground Source Heat Pump 

Association (United Kingdom) 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 


